
 

 

[Boughton, Jennie Bennett] 
 
 

OBITUARY 

 
Death came suddenly and beautifully to Mrs. Jennie Bennett Boughton, 

widow of Charles F. Boughton, Tuesday evening, December 7, 1943, at the 
Methodist Church House in this village.  Mrs. Boughton had enjoyed the 

annual Christmas supper of the Gardner Class, of which she was  member, 
and had contributed to the program which followed by reading with fine 

expression a beautiful English Christmas poem.  Scarcely had the applause 

ceased to resound when she relaxed in the chair to which she had returned, 
breathed heavily twice, and was transported into a new phase of life. 

Jennie Bennett was born in Duanesburg, N.Y., 75 years ago, the only 
daughter of Henry and Mary Bond Bennett.  She was married to Charles F. 

Boughton of Victor, 54 years ago, and they established their home on the 
farm in Horton road which has since been her home.  Mr. Boughton died 

there nearly six years ago, on January 10, 1938.  They were devoted and 
active members of St. Paul’s Universalist Parish and long-time members of 

Victor Grange.  Mrs. Boughton was gifted as a reader and took part in many 
local programs.  Services at St. Paul’s Church having been discontinued 

some years ago, she had recently attended the Victor Methodist Church 
when able to do so.  She had been in failing health for several years. 

The surviving relatives are a daughter, Mrs. Gilbert W. Aldridge, and six 
grandchildren, Mary, Albert, Carolyn, Ruth, Esther and Gilbert Aldridge, Jr., 

all of Victor. 

Funeral services were conducted at her home at 3:30 Friday afternoon, 
the Rev. Nelson L. Lobdell and the Rev. Shirley L. Travis officiating.  

Interment was in the Boughton Hill Cemetery. 
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